Sustainable Communities Team 

Government Office for the East Midlands

Belgrave Centre

Stanley Place

Talbot Street

Nottingham NG1 5GG






      7th October 2004

Dear Sir or Madam, 

Re:
Revised Regional Planning Guidance for the East Midlands to 2021 - Draft Proposed Changes 

Thank you for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document. 

I would be grateful if you could continue continue to reply directly to myself at my home address: Mr P Cronk, House Builders Federation, White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF and note my phone number: 07802 857099. I can be contacted by e-mail at paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk. 

Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Revised Regional Planning Guidance for the East Midlands to 2021 - Draft Proposed Changes, the HBF would like to make the following brief points:

Policy 15 (formerly Policy 14) - The Nottingham-Derby Green Belt

It is stated that “The Panel recommended (R2.9) that Policy 14 should be deleted on the basis that PPG2 advises against regular reviews of green belts.  However since the original Nottingham-Derby Green Belt was drawn up in the 1980s there has been no overall strategic review of the Green Belt and with the development of planning policy, particularly related to the principles of sustainable development, together with the increasing development pressures in the Nottingham/Derby area it is considered that contrary to the Panel’s recommendation there is a strong need for a strategic review of the Green Belt carried out by all the affected planning authorities in a single exercise, overseen by the Regional Assembly as Regional Planning Body.  Policy 14 (re-numbered 15) and supporting paragraphs are therefore retained and amended accordingly”.

The HBF strongly supports the decision to retain the policy, and agrees that it is entirely necessary and appropriate for a comprehensive review of the Green Belt to go ahead. Government policy increasingly in recent times has heavily emphasised the importance of ensuring that housing delivery actually occurs at the rates required, and that adequate long-term provision is made in order that this development is capable of going ahead without unnecessary or undesirable interruptions. Consequently, given strong development pressures, it is essential that the boundaries of the Green Belt are re-considered in order that the required housing supply is capable of being met over the long-term. Furthermore, such an approach would avoid the smaller and more frequent reviews of Green Belt boundaries that Government policy is so keen to avoid. 
The only long-term strategic solution to the adequate supply of housing land to meet the ambitious economic objectives of the sub-area and wider region is the development of sustainable urban extensions. Whilst urban regeneration objectives are very laudable, it is only through a combination of urban regeneration and greenfield development, linked carefully through workable phasing policies that the required level of growth can be sustained. This will require a full strategic review of Green Belt boundaries.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner (East Midlands & Eastern Regions)

